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Dear Friends: 

 

Another year has passed, and again I am faced with reflecting on the past year as Board  
President of A Safe Place. I have to say that it has been a challenging year, and a year of  
significant change. I think that we all know that change can mean different 
things to different people. Some view change as negative, others view 
change as opportunity. Even in the dictionary, change takes several  
meanings. Here are a few: To make the future course different from what it 
is or from what it would be if left alone, to transform, to pass gradually 
into. I find myself drawn to the first one – To make the future course  
different from what it is or from what it would be if left alone. In and of 
itself, this definition isn’t good or bad, positive or negative, just that things 
will be different.  

 

We ended our fiscal year at the very tail end of a search for a new executive 
director. The search was not an easy or fast moving process. The good part 
about it is the ability to strategize and think creatively about the characteristics that would be 
desirable for this role. Another positive outcome was the ability for the board to get more 
acquainted with the day to day life of the agency during the transitional period.  

 

At the very start of this new year, our new executive director came on board. For those who did 
not get the announcement, her name is Patricia Davenport, and all I can say is that Pat came to 
A Safe Place ready to work, and work hard. With a change in leadership comes new energy, focus 
and ideas. Not only are we looking to continue to work hard but now we are looking at ways to 
work more efficiently and effectively, to use the same resources to get better results, and to 
measure our effectiveness in order to achieve more quality and success. All of these activities are 
things that we can be very excited and enthusiastic about. Kind of like how we feel enthused 
about our favorite sports team at the beginning of the season. Only in our case, our “wins” have a 
significantly greater impact on someone’s life than a win on a sports venue.  

 

As much as I started this letter talking about reflecting on the past year, I don’t think I can fully 
express the anticipation that I feel about the coming year. Bringing us back to the change theme, 
I believe change presents opportunity. We now have an incredible opportunity to re-define the 
impact we want to have, to re-evaluate how to better serve our clients, and to further our  
relationships in the community. This will be another year of challenge. We are really looking to 
challenge ourselves to be better, more effective, and impact more lives both for intervention and 
prevention of the horrific crime of domestic violence.  

 

Thank you to all of you who have been faithful to us. We are deeply grateful, and are very  
committed to continue to strive for the elimination of domestic violence. 

 

 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 David Hesselbein 
 President 
 Board of Directors 
 A Safe Place 

A Letter from our President 



 

In July 2011, A Safe Place opened the doors of safety and security for 20 more families who 

were welcomed into our brand new supportive housing apartments. With support from the  

Illinois Housing Development Authority, Lake County HOME, Federal Home Loan Bank, and 

First Midwest Bank, A Safe Place constructed a 20-apartment addition to our existing building 

in Zion. The new building was developed in partnership with Brinshore Development, LLC of 

Northbrook. 

At A Safe Place, we have found 

that the greatest barrier to future 

safety that a survivor of  

domestic abuse faces is the lack 

of affordable housing in our area. 

Without a safe, affordable home, 

a formerly battered woman may 

return to the home of her abuser 

out of  necessity. These twenty 

apartments will help survivors by 

providing a safe, affordable home 

so that no woman needs to make 

the choice between safety and 

homelessness for herself and her 

children  From  emergency shelter 

to transitional housing, and now 

with supportive housing, A Safe 

Place offers a full continuum of housing  programs that support women on their journey to 

safety. 

A Safe Place’s new supportive housing project was 
honored by the Illinois Housing Development Authority 
with the 2012 Gale Cincotta Illinois Affordable Housing 
Award. This award is given in recognition of innovation 
and excellence in affordable housing throughout Illinois 
to a new affordable housing development that advances 
affordable housing in the state. 
 
This recognition highlights A Safe Place’s  
groundbreaking work in developing a supportive  
housing program that focuses on providing housing and 
services to survivors of domestic violence. Ours is the 
first IHDA-funded supportive housing development in Illinois with a focus on this  
special population. The affordable housing community has long recognized domestic 
violence as a factor that increases a woman’s risk for homelessness. By developing our 20
-unit apartment building, A Safe Place is helping to prevent homelessness for women 
who have already struggled and survived so much. We are grateful to the Illinois  
Housing Development Authority for bestowing this honor upon A Safe Place. 

Supportive Housing: A New Beginning 



 

Awards 

Dignity for Victims: 

The Humana Grant 
 

 

A Safe Place was honored to receive the Humana Communities Benefit – Chicago Grant in October 
2011. The $100,000 award helped A Safe Place to address building maintenance and outdated  
technology that have inhibited our effectiveness in assisting clients and have created inefficiencies 
among staff. With the renovation of the heating and air conditioning systems at A Safe Place’s  
20-year old shelter building, replacement of computers at all facilities, creation of computer labs for 
shelter and housing residents, and the purchase of new furnishings for transitional living  
apartments, Humana’s grant helped A Safe Place to restore a comfortable environment that reflects 
a positive attitude so that clients feel better about themselves and the decisions they have made in 
leaving their abusive partner. Computer labs will allow residents to participate in computer training, 
search for employment and create resumes or complete school work. 

 

Honoring Justice Burke  

 

A Safe Place honored Illinois Supreme Court Justice Anne Burke with 
the Joyce Fitzgerald Award at our 2nd annual Unmask the Violence 
event on October 29, 2011. The Joyce Fitzgerald Award honors a 
unique woman whose ongoing leadership and true spirit of  
volunteerism advances the mission of A Safe Place, and whose  
dedication advances the rights of women. Justice Burke has  
endeavored to provide a voice to society’s most fragile citizens 
throughout, and prior to, her distinguished legal career. Before her 
appointment to the judiciary, Justice Burke was a leading advocate on 
behalf of Chicago’s most vulnerable of young people. As a physical 
education teacher with the Chicago Park District, she worked with 
children with disabilities. Out of that experience, she went on to 
found the Chicago Special Olympics in 1968. She later served as a 
 director of that organization as it grew to become the International 

Special Olympics represented in more than 160 countries. A career 
advocate of children and society’s most vulnerable citizens, Justice 
Burke also served as the director of the National Review Board of the 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops which examined the 
clergy abuse scandal. 
 

 

A Safe Place is proud to  
recognize Justice Anne Burke’s 
contributions on behalf of 
abused women and children 
across the State of Illinois with 
an award that is named for A 
Safe Place’s first president, Joyce 
Fitzgerald. 

New furnishings and the updated heating and 
cooling system have helped to create an  
environment that reflects the respect and  
dignity that A Safe Place promotes for each  
survivor who seeks support in our shelter and 
housing programs. 



 

 

Statistics 

A Safe Place responded to 3,379 crisis 
calls in the 2012 fiscal year 

Outreach and Education 

 

Type   Number of   Number of  

   Presentations Participants 

 

Institutional Advocacy 10  72 

Professional Training 10  214 

Prevention Education 119  3550 

Public Education  119  3913 

 

Totals    258  7749   

Nights of shelter 
provided:  7,519 

Clients served 
Adult victims 2,217 
Child witnesses    285 
Abusers    153 

Legal Advocacy 
Orders of Protection 1,636 

Races of clients served 

Latino 

30.64% 

Black/African 

American 

23.25% 

 

Caucasian 

42.67% 

Asian 

1.43% 

Other 

2.01% 

Family Visitation Center 
 
Supervised Visits  858 
Custody Exchanges 343 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Volunteers 

A Safe Place Board of Directors 

Board Members 
 

David Hesselbein, President 
David Anderskow, Vice President 
Karen Szymanski, Vice President 

Colleen Cramlet, Treasurer 
Mary Kay Foy, Secretary  

Pat Davenport, Executive Director 

 
Julio Argueta 
Janet Buckley 

Vernetta McDowell 
Michael Rosengarden 

David Smoller 
Simone Szulc-Cieplicki 

Mario Ventrelli 
Ingrid Weimer 

A Safe Place is fortunate to have many dedicated volunteers serve in our programs. In FY12 
volunteers provided 4,833 hours of service to A Safe Place. We thank these volunteers for 
their services to A Safe Place and our clients. 

Marcella Torres-Caro               

Dorothy Ellis 

Mary Freeman  

Karen Gerrard 

Marie Haigh                       

Lisa Hernandez 

Betty Kamy 

Virginia Kelly                     

Sheila Klemperer 

Pam Kopach 

Sara Leopold      

Joan Lomont      

Linda McCarthy                                

Gene Minsky 

Kimberly Mudd 

Cass O’Keefe 

Lisa Osbourne 

Cathie Peckley 

Karen Rand 

Faye Reid 

Mirta Rivera 

Sue Robbins 

Andrea Rosengarden 

Eileen Valentine 

Roe Veit 

Carole Weinstock 

Barbara Winn                    

 

The way you get meaning 
into your life is to devote 
yourself to loving others,  
devote yourself to your  
community around you, and  
devote yourself to creating 
something that gives you  
purpose and meaning.” 

-Mitch Albom 



 

 

A Safe Place Staff 

Stacey Acevez 
Crisis Advocate 
Melissa Albach 
Grant Coordinator 

Andrea Bercos 
Coordinator of Shelter Services 
Avery Blair-Wilson 
Art Therapist 
Jenna Burris 
IPDAV Counselor 
Diane Caliendo 
Executive Assistant 
Sabrina Cavanaugh 
Relief Staff 
Pat Davenport 
Executive Director 
Dionne Dawson 
Relief Staff 
Alana DeVaughn 
IPDAV Coordinator 
Adelle Diaz 
Relief Staff 
Rosa Espinoza 
Life Skills Counselor 
Kara Engler 
Relief Staff 

 

Marie Fuentes-
Harris 
Nonresidential Counselor 
Hanna Gibson 
Event, Donation &Volunteer 
Specialist 

Maria Gomez 
Residential Advocate 
Nila Grahl 
Director, Family Visitation 
Center 

Sharon Gregory 
Coordinator of Human  
Resources and Information 
Technology 
Bobbie Griffin 
IPDAV Secretary 
Sylvia Hanna 
Relief Staff 
Christina Hladnik 
Relief Staff 
Kim Howey 
Family Visit Facilitator 
Dana Kendall 
Coordinator of Children’s 
Services 
Jocelyn Korattiyil 
Nonresidential Counselor 

Glory Kosmatka 
Coordinator of  
Nonresidential Adult Services 
Cassie Kuzmanoff 
Relief Staff 
Peggy Loffredo 
Overnight Advocate 
Damaris Lorta 
Legal Advocacy Coordinator 
Susan Maday 
Family Visit Facilitator 
Jennifer Malechek 
Relief Staff 
Alexis Mall 
Family Therapist 
Noelle Moore 
Director of Development 
Margaret 
Niederkorn-Rearer 
Relief Staff 
Merrie Nielsen 
Family Advocate 
Betsy O’Connell 
Education Specialist 

Sandy Ocampo 
Family Advocate 
Gary Potter 
Director of Operations 

Lisa Raddatz 
Family Visit Facilitator 
Joanna Rebis 
Family Advocate 
Mirta Rivera 
Relief Staff 
Kate Stephan-
Cothell 
Development &Marketing 
Coordinator 
Eric Stewart 
Coordinator of Facilities 
Maintenance 
Shanique Tait 
Family Advocate 
Patricia Gonzales-
Vandergrift 
Relief Staff 
Daisy Vazquez 
Nonresidential Counselor 
Seayon Wilson 
Overnight Advocate 
Irma Whiteside 
Nonresidential Counselor 
 
 



 

A Safe Place is grateful to the many donors who contribute to the success of our programs and the clients 
who receive services in those programs. These generous supporters help to ensure that survivors of 
domestic violence find the help that they need at A Safe Place. Our services open the doors to safety and 
independence. Thank you for ensuring that our doors are open to victims in need of our help.
  

 
$100,000+ 
Humana Communities 

Benefit 
Illinois Coalition Against 

Domestic Violence 
Lake County, Illinois 
Illinois Department of 

Human Services 
United Way of Lake County 
 
 
$50,000 - $99,999 
Healthcare Foundation of 

Northern Lake County 
 
 
$25,000 - $49,999 
Abbott Laboratories 

Employee Giving 
Campaign 

Alphawood Foundation 
Anonymous 
Emergency Food and 

Shelter Program 
Hermitage Family 

Foundation 
 
 
$10,000 - $24,999 
Abbott Fund 
The Allstate Foundation 
Anonymous 
Attorney General of Illinois 
Autohaus on Edens, Inc. 
Blowitz-Ridgeway 

Foundation 
Clerk of the Circuit Court of 

Lake County 
First Midwest Bank 
First Presbyterian Church of 

Lake Forest 
Grace Bersted Foundation 
Help Them to Hope, Inc. 

administered by the 
News-Sun 

Illinois Department of 
Children and Family 
Services 

Lake County Community 
Development 

Mark and Maureen Miller 
Party Dress Project 
United Way of 

Metropolitan Chicago 
 
 
$5,000 - $9,999 
Allstate Giving Campaign 
Blue Cross/Blue Shield of 

Illinois 
Church of the Holy Spirit 
City of Waukegan 
Discover Financial Services 
ETA Cuisenaire 
Harry J. Harczak, Sr. 

Memorial Foundation 
Illinois Bar Foundation 
Judy Family Foundation 
Lake Forest College 
Matthew Matias and Tami 

Pilot-Matias 
Ms. Molly Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. 

Quinn 
Reichert Foundation 
Toyota Financial Services 
Truist 
United Conveyor 

Foundation 
Verizon 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Wascoe 
Zurich North America 
 
 
$1,000 - $4,999 
Mr. David Anderskow 
Bill Anest Family 

Foundation 
Anonymous 
Julio Argueta 
The Babendirs 

Baird & Warner 
Bank of America Charitable 

Foundation 
Baxter - Employee Giving 

Campaign 
Baxter Construction 
Baxter International 

Foundation - Matching 
Gift 

Ronald Bernardi 
Mr. Robert G. Boyle and 

Ms. Jennifer Diehl 
Tim and Janet Buckley 

Calpine Corporation 
Cheryl A. & John M. 

O'Meara Charitable 
Foundation, Inc. 

Clarks Fork Foundation 
Ms. Paula Clayton Lenczycki 
Cobra Administration 

Source 
Coldwell Banker Charitable 

Foundation 
College of Lake County 
Corey Charitable 

Foundation, Inc. 
Brad and Colleen Cramlet 
Ms. Patricia K. Denman 
Mr. Paul A. Dihel 
David & Lisette Eisendrath 

Foundation 
First Nonprofit Mutual 

Insurance Co. 
MaryKay Foy and Tim 

Vezeau 
Dr. and Mrs. Rick Furman 
Dennis and Margie 

Goldman 
Hawthorn Woods Women's 

Club 
Eric Hebert 
Highland Park Human 

Relations Commission 
Highland Park Presbyterian 

Church 

Highland Park Woman's 
Club 

Armin & Esther Hirsch 
Foundation 

Hope Lutheran Church 
Hospira Employee Giving 

Campaign 
HSBC - North America 
Ellen Hyndman 
Mr. David Israel 
Keystone Aniline Corp. 
Kim and Maureen Klatt 
Kloepfer Insurance 

Services, Inc. 
Carol Knop 

Lake County Community 
Foundation 

Lake County Stormwater 
Mgmt 

Landon Bone Baker 
Learning Resources 
Libertyville Bank & Trust 
Libertyville Township 
Moira and Michael 

MacGregor 
Mangrove Cobrasource, 

Inc. 
Laurence and Leslie Marx 
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory 

Meyer 
Kathryn Miceli 
Gene Minsky 
Michael Minsky 
Missionary Sisters Servants 

of the Holy Spirit 
Moraine Township 
Niles Township 
North Shore Gas Company 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

O'Meara 
Packaging Corporation of 

America 
Paragon Asset Recovery 
The William and Wilma 

Paterson Charitable Gift 
Fund 



 

Herman & Katherine Peters 
Foundation 

James Placio 
Power Construction 

Company, LLC 
Private Bank and Trust 

Company 
R&R Crossing Saloon 
RAM Racing 
Red Hat Society of 

Carrillon-Heatherstone 
Mr. and Mrs. David Ritter 
The Robbins Charitable 

Trust 
Mr. Michael Rosengarden 
Schiller DuCanto & Fleck 

LLP 
Mr. Steven E. Scott 
The Private Bank 
Betty and Thomas Toser 
Trustmark Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Mario 

Ventrelli 
Vernon Township 
Village of Vernon Hills 
Women's Council of 

Realtors 
Dr. and Mrs. Eugene 

Woroch 
YWCA of Lake Forest/Lake 

Bluff 
Zurich U.S. Foundation 
 
 
$500 - $999 
Paul and Mary Lou Altmann 
AT&T United Way - 

Employee Giving 
Campaign 

Mr. Gregory Bartnicki 
Baxter International 

Foundation 
Baxter International, Inc. 
Ralph & Leslie Bishop 
Molly Browe 
Cardinal Health Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Lowell 

Carmony 
Clarissa Chandler 
Church of St. Mary 
Community Protestant 

Church – UCC 
Tom and Sally Coyle 

Michele De Bartolo 
Mr. and Mrs. John De Wolf 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill C. 

DeBruler 
Deutsch, Levy & Engel 
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Foley 
Grace Lutheran Church 
Grainger Matching 

Charitable Gifts Program 
Hale Foundation 
Gordon and Jeannette 

Hamilton 
Ms. Susan Harmon 
Mr. and Mrs. William Hayes 

The Robert & Norma 
Hoaglund Charitable Gift 
Fund 

Iota Lambda Iota Alumnae 
Mrs. Gail Jacobson 
John Marshall Family 

Foundation 
Marcia Johnson 
JPMorgan Chase & Co. - 

Employee Giving 
Kaiser - North Shore 

Insurance 
Mr. Paul Kimmel 
Kiwanis Club of Lake Bluff-

Lake Forest 
Sara and Alex Knizhnik 
Lake Prairie Federation 

Adventure Guide 
Program 

Law Offices of David S. 
Kerpel, LLC. 

Lighten-Gale Group 
Masco Corporation 
Ms. Yvonne Mashlan 
MB Financial Bank 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian 

Meinken 
Mike and Teresa 

McDonough 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy 

Meluch 
Eveline Mikolajczyk 
Nandorf, Inc. 
North Shore Unitarian 

Church 
Northbrook Woman's Club 

Foundation, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian 

O'Meara 

Omron Healthcare, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Patriarca 
Planet Promotions 
Reed Family Foundation 
Joan Reese 
RMS Insurance Services 
Safe-Guard Basement 

Technologies 
Siemens Healthcare 

Diagnostics Inc. 
Stephen Simonian 
Slider Cup, Inc. 
St. John Evangelical 

Lutheran 
St. Mary of Vernon 
St. Paul The Apostle Church 
Carrie and Rob Starvel 
Stoddard Silencers, Inc. 
Jim and Sherry Summers 
Karen Szymanski 
Nicholas Tanguay 
The Burnham Commettee 
The Mac Fund 
The Tiny Social Club 
Thomas and Betty Toser 
Shannon Towson 
Vista Health System 
Viti Companies 
Catherine Waldeck 
Michael and Jane Waller 
Wauconda Township 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. 

Wedell 
Ms. Ingrid Wiemer 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob 

Wieseneck 
Gary and Deborah Woehlke 
Jeff Worlin 
 
 
$250 - $499 
Alex Altmann 
Alva-Amco Pharmacal 

Companies, Inc. 
American Legion - 10th 

District 
Ameriprise Financial 

Services 
Anonymous 
Association of Women 

Attorneys of Lake County 
Aurora Health Care 

Ms. Janice Becker 
Bethel Lutheran Church 
Mr. Ronald Bruner 
Ann Carton 
CCH Incorporated 
Mr. and Mrs. Darryl L. 

Cheeks 
Bill Chiasson 
Chicago Metropolitan 

Battered Women's 
Network 

ComEd 
Ms. Gail Cooper 
Barbara D'Ambrosio 
Cynthia Denz 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Dice 
Michael Dost 
Barbara and Steven 

Dubrow 
Enjoy A Better Life 

Foundation 
Paul & Rebecca Fairchild 
Fred and Stephanie 

Foreman 
Ms. Debra J. Gammon 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean N. 

Gerber 
Giles & Associates 

Consultancy 
Judy and Spike Gummere 
James and Meredith Hayes 
Wendi Hodges 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. 

Holson III 
Holy Family Catholic Church 
Howard Hush, Jr. 
Illinois Tool Works 

Foundation 
Matt and Ginger Jenkins 
Kamala Lakshmi 

Foundation 
Carol Kaplan 
Joanie & Bill Kelley 
Howard and Andrea 

Kirshenbaum 
Kiwanis Club of Lindenhurst 

- The Lakes 
Mrs. Judy Kopelman 
Mr. & Mrs. P. R. Litzsinger 
Living Faith United 

Methodist Church 
Mr. and Mrs. Lou Lombardi 
Mr. Thomas Lyons 



 

Mary McGinn and Bernard 
Shapiro 

Steve Minsky 
Moms Club of Gurnee 
John and Judith Moore 
Philip and Marian Moore 
Mr. Mike Mulvihill 
Mr. and Mrs. George 

Murray 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Nolan 
Northwest Christian 

Community 
Kenneth Platt 
Presbyterian Women 
David J. Pritchard 
Mr. and Mrs. Jude Rake 
Reece Insurance and 

Financial Services 
Rene Plessner Associates, 

Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. John M. 

Richman 
Jon Richter 
Ms. Laurie Rose 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey 

Schrank 
Shelter Alliance 
Sikich LLP 
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Silverman 
St. Andrew Lutheran 

Church 
Heather Sweeney 
Kate Todd and Burt Jamison 
Becky Tomazin 
Don and Pat Tomek 
Trinity AME Church 
Francine Turk 
Mr. William P. Vanderborg 
Vernon Hills Park District 
Mr. and Ms. Tim Vezeau 
Michelle Weiss 
Barbara Wood-Prince 
Craig Zebold 
Ryan Zicco 
Mark and Susan Zolno 
Stoyanka Zyapkova 
 
 
$100 – 249 
Robert Ackley 
Ahmadiyya Muslim 

Community 

Allied Benefit Systems, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. David E. 

Allred III 
American Express Company 

- Employee Giving 
Mary Anderson 
Anonymous 
Germaine Aprill 
Mr. and Mrs. Ashley 
Shirley and Robert Auer 
Laura Aziz 
Bannockburn School 
William and Maureen 

Basgall 
Thomas and Suzzette 

Baumann 
Paul and Joy Baumunk 
Ms. Margaret Bennett 
Ms. Cindy Bergeson 
Charles and Calvine Bowen 
Mr. Neil Boyle 
Thomas Brady 
Beth Brown Napoli 
Michael Campbell 
Linda Capua 
Ms. Kristen Carruthers 
Scott Carter 
Garland Cheeks 
Chicago Area Combined 

Federal Campaign 
Reverend and Mrs. James 

Christensen 
Mary Clemmons 
Kevin Clemons 
College of Lake County - 

Human Resources Dept. 
Consignments, Etc. 
Ms. Beverly Copeland 
Ms. Elaine Costakis 
Ms. Catherine Crino 
Ms. Elizabeth A. Culver 
Laurie Cummins 
Linda and John Dahl 
Daniels, Long & Pinsel, LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. John A. 

Danloe 
Alexandra Danneker 
Michael Datlovsky 
Mr. and Mrs. Kent 

DeLucenay 
Nancy Demuro 
David and Annette Dezelan 

Mr. and Mrs. James 
DiMatteo 

Rochelle Distelheim 
Jay and Elaine Dolgin 
Diana Eberhardt 
Maxine Ekl 
Richard and Susan Ernest 
Ms. Eileen Estrem 
F&F Management 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Faro 
Elaine Farrell, M.D. 
Marc and Heather Fineman 
Jennifer and John 

Finlayson-Fife 
First Presbyterian Church of 

Waukegan 
John and Gay Fosberg 
The Fowler Family 
Ms. Diane Frei 
Katharine Friedman 
Linda and Michael 

Friedman 
Garfinkles Fine Jewelry 
Ann Gershenow 
GFWC Illinois Waukegan 

Woman's Club 
Gifted, LLC 
Ms. Debra Goldberg and 

Dr. Neil Puller 
Janice Goldblatt 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. 

Gonwa 
Gloria Gonzalez 
Ms. C. Gratz-Griffin 
Gil Greenfield 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Michael 

Griem 
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Grumhaus 
Gurnee Woman's Club 
Marlene Guthrie 
Ardath Hamann 
Kathy Hanson 
Happenings Magazine 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy 

Harrington 
Max and Janis Harris 
Mr. David Hesselbein 
Mary Ann Hettich 
Mr. and Mrs. James A. 

Horstman 
HSBC Philanthropic 

Programs 

Ms. Lisa M. Humphrey 
Virginia Janes 
Ms. Nancy J. Jansen 
Ms. Linda Jenkins 
Jewish Child & Family 

Services 
Nadine Johnson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jay B. 

Johnston 
Joyce Bennett & Friends 
Carol Kampendahl 
Mr. and Mrs. Al Karnicki 
Ms. Holly Kay 
Mary Kay 
Susan P. Kearney 
Dale J. Kempf 
Ms. Joan Klapper 
Mary Knight 
Peggy Kocian 
Randi Kohn 
Ken and Sue Komers 
Mrs. Beth Shapiro Kopin 

and Mr. Benjamin Kopin 
J. Wesley Kott 
Kraft Foods Matching Gifts 

Program 
Susan Kramer 
Valerie Kretchmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve LaBelle 
Peter Laskowski 
Madeline Lenzini 
Patricia Lindholm 
Lois Lindquist 
Mrs. Patricia M. Livingston 
Make It Better 
Mr. and Mrs. Rudy Malz 
Gregory Mancuso 
Shelly Mann and Kenton 

Longenecker 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 

Mariella 
Mr. Robert J. Marshall 
Mr. and Mrs. John C. 

Martens 
Ms. Yvonne C. Martin 
Jim and Carolyn Martinelli 
The Masia Family 
Mr. and Mrs. Keith 

McClintock 
Jean and Stanley Meadows 
Ms. and Mr. Robin Mendel-

Rosenberg 
Mr. Michael Mengeling 



 

Vanaja Menon 
Steven Messner 
Connie Meyer 
Linda Miller 
Ms. Melinda Mooney 
Ms. Anne D. Morgan 

Deacetis 
Edgar Mosquera 
Mr. Richard Moss 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Mueller 
Regina Nadick 
Ms. Donna L. Namath 
Mr. and Mrs. James Neal 
Joan Olach 
James O'Connor 
George and Rochelle 

O'Hara 
Nancy O'Neill 
Otis Elevator 
Nina Paciotti 
Mr. Gerald C. Palmer 
Elizabeth Parsch 
Shelley Pasma 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Phillips 
Susan Plasz 
Anne Pollock 
Mr. Richard Popp 
Mike and Judy Pretschold 
Prince of Peace Lutheran 

Church 
Ms. Karen Rand 
Ms. Amy Raz 
Mrs.  Ann Roberts 
Ms. Vicki Ronayne 
Mr. Warner A. Rosenthal 
Steven Rosswurm 
Leslie Roth 
Lori Rozdolsky 
Ellen Rudnick & Paul Earle 
Dr. and Mrs. Edwin C. Salter 
Santo Nino Prayer Group 
Ellen Schwinge Kwiatkowski 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Sharkey 
Sherri Sheftel 
Mr. and Mrs. John Shields 
Wanda Sidrevics 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Small 
James Smith 
Linda Smith 
Mr. David Smoller 
Ms. Shirley Soo and Mr. 

Matthew Gorman 

Ms. Leona Spurling 
Nancy and Lawrence Stack 
Paul Steinwald 
Kathleen Sullivan 
Daniel and Roberta Sultan 
Ms. Joyce Swanson 
Janet and Walter Swartz 
Christopher and Kathleen 

Szczech 
Szczepan and Simone Szulc-

Cieplicki 
1SG Donald A. Taylor 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Taylor 
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Teel 
Alice Tell 
The Alford Group, Inc. 
Philip Tobin 
John and Sherri Tomkowiak 
Ms. Laura Topel 
Transatlantic Brides & 

Parents Assoc. 
Trinity United Church of 

Christ 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Turner 
Elizabeth Uihlein 
United Methodist Women 
United Way Of 

Metropolitan Dallas 
United Way of Silicon 

Valley 
United Way of 

Southeastern 
Pennsylvania 

Agnes Vettese 
Village of Lindenhurst 
John Walsh 
John and Beverly Wargo 
Ms. Roberta Washlow 
Waukegan Lodge No. 78, 

A.F. & A.M. 
Waukegan Uptown Lions 

Club 
Mr. John Westerberg 
Wildwood Presbyterian 

Church 
Jacquelyn Willhoff 
Winthrop Harbor United 

Methodist Church 
Lori Wisper 
WMS Women's Networking 

Group 
Ms. Marianne Wood 
Mrs. Roycealee Wood 

Aaron & Cynthia Zarkowsky 
Matt and Brenda Zelinski 
Zeta Tau Alpha Foundation, 

Inc. 
Zion-Benton Public Library 

District 
 
 
$1 - $99 
Dennis Abelson and 

Barbara Felder Abelson 
Ari Aberman 
Ms. Inez Abrahamson 
Alvin All 
American Hotel Register 

Co. 
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Anderson 
Martha Anderson 
Ms. Sally Andersson 
Annie's Closet 
Anonymous 
Antioch Women's Club 
Licia Aspromonte 
Devra Atlas 
Badesch Abramovitch 
Anna Baker 
Ms. Pamela Baker 
Edward Banas 
Dr. and Mrs. Jim Barton 
Baxter Healthcare 
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel 

Beacham 
Jennifer Beeler 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth 

Berliant 
Sharen Berman 
Aimee Berner 
Mary Jane Bierhuizen 
Ms. Lois A. Bierman 
Mark and Marie Biersdorf 
Sandra and Donald 

Birgerson 
Mr. Robert M. Bobber 
Carol Bockman 
The Honorable James K. 

Booras 
Mr. Robert Born 
Allen and Dorie Botimer 
Mrs. Jane Boutet 
Jack & Ann Bredahl 
Jill Caffarelli 

Mr. and Mrs. Marcello 
Camoletto 

Carol Carbiener 
Roland Carey Jr. 
Kathleen S. Cassidy 
John and Virginia 

Cavanaugh 
Sabrina Cavanaugh 
The Honorable Valerie 

Ceckowski 
Norman Chapman, M.D. 
Ms. Beaulah Cheeks 
Ms. Elaine Chester 
Barry & Lorraine Clark 
Mary Clark 
Carrie Clarke 
Colleen Clarke 
Julie Clausen 
Roger and Julie Clausen 
Ms. Kathryn Clay 
Stephen and Josephine 

Cobb 
Sarah Cole 
Ms. Dorothy M. Connolly 
Mr. & Mrs. William Crane 
Crete-Monee Early 

Learning Center 
Mr. Jim Cronin 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Curley 
Curtin Law LLC 
Gwyn Cutsforth 
Tina Dann-Fenwick 
Kathleen DeGross 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel 

Deroche 
Herb and Ellen Deutsch 
Ms. Joan Dickinson 
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Dihel 
Steve Doherty 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. 

Doran 
Dorcas Circle c/o 

Community Protestant 
Church 

Ms. Lucy W. Dorenfeld 
Kathryn Drew 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Duda 
Mrs. Julie Durbin 
Michael Ebner 
Mr. and Mrs. John Edelman 
Mr. Richard Eisenmann 
Rosemary Espinosa 



 

Mr. and Mrs. David 
EtsHokin 

Ronald Falen 
Scott Falknor 
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin 

Farwell 
Susan Feingold 
Gilbert Feldman 
Michelle Field-Chez 
Mark and Kristie Fingerhut 
David and Diane Finney 
Michele Fiore 
Elyse Fisher 
Fisher Financial Partners 
Mr. and Mrs. Guy G. 

Fishman 
Nancy Flannery 
Renee Fleisher 
Ms. Ann Flick 
Barbara Foley 
Ms. Monica Fox 
Margaret Fritzinger 
Caroline Furth 
GE United Way Campaign 
Kathy Gehrke 
Judith Gethner 
Sue Getz 
GFWC Zion Woman's Club 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Thomas 

Gibson 
Ellen Gilman 
Sharon Goins 
Arnold Goldstein 
Karen Goodman 
GoodSearch 
William & Lynne Graham 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas 

Green 
Ms. Miriam Greenblatt 
Robin Greer-Jogun 
Kay Griesbach 
Ms. Barbara Gurevitz 
Rita Hagerty 
Kathleen Hall 
Ms. Carol Hansen 
Donna Hardy 
Carol Harper Falconer 
Holly Harris 
Mr. and Mrs. George 

Hartnett 
Kelly Haulotte 
Harriet Heinz 
Mr. Wilbert L. Hemeyer 

Mr. Richard Hillsberg 
Dori Hinds 
Glynis Hirsch 
R.C. and Gwyneth Holder 
Gary and Kathy Holland 
Mrs. Alice M. Holway 
Dora Hoogcarspel 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Horner 
ICMAD 
Jeffrey Ingwerson 
International Brotherhood 

of Electrical Workers No. 
150 

Joyce Isaacs 
Marlene Iser 
James and Jill Jacobson 
Ms. Barbara Jados 
Susan Jaksa 
Janice Jankowicz 
Joyce Jaske 
Jeannette Jeanblanc 
Alon and Linda Jeffrey 
Susan Jensen 
Mr. and Mrs. David 

Johnson 
Linda Jovanovic 
Hilary Kaboski 
Jamie Kaepplinger 
John and DeSha Kalmar 
Maxine and Larry Kane 
Julie Kapecki 
Natalie Karstedt 
Linda Kaufman 
Dana Kendall 
Mr. Jerald Kessler 
Sharon Ketterhagen 
Robert and Patricia Keyes 
Rebecca Kinnavy 
Owen and Janet Kinsman 
Karen Adams 
Mr. James Knox 
Jane Kolb 
Mr. and Mrs. David Konsler 
Donna Korda 
Charles W. Kraemer 
Ms. Donna LaBarbara 
Kimberly Lachman 
Lake Forest Animal Clinic 
Alice Landrum 
Beverly Lang 
Ghita Lapidus 
Janice Lapinski 
Aim Larrabee 

Todd Larson 
Pamela Lebaron 
Richard and Lois Leber 
Ms. Mary B. Lefere 
Sue Lengvenis 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Leopold 
Meta Levin 
Anna and Jeffrey Lieblich 
Ms. Marie Lindberg 
Ruth Lipschutz 
Mr. Joseph Lodesky 
Bill & Helen Loving 
Ms. Susan Lynch 
Marguerite Lyons 
James Macrowski, D.D.S. 
Karen Maikranz 
Kalli Majewski 
Rodrigo Manjarres 
Dr. and Mrs. Edward 

Margulies 
James Martinelli 
Raymond Massucci 
Reginald Mathews 
Mary Beth Mathias 
Sam and Patricia Mauro 
Mr. Chuck Mauter 
Joy McGreevy 
Kelly Mchugh 
Ms. Kerry McInerney 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon 

McKavanagh 
Dorothy McLane 
Margaret McPhee 
Greg Meagher 
Merry Maids 
Pauline Mertes 
Laura Michelini 
Eveline Mikoulajczyk 
Ms. Doris W. Miller 
Leslie Mishel 
Elizabeth Misunas 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mohr 
Mary Jane Moran 
Patricia and Bart Moran 
Bonnie Morgan 
Mark and Leslie Mulert 
William Murray 
National Association of 

Letter Carriers 
Mr. and Mrs. William 

Newell 
Dawn Nordhoff 

Carl and Kathleen Norlin 
Susan Noyes 
Mr. and Mrs. William 

Obenauf 
Betsy O'Connell 
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Oleson 
Ms. Barbara L. Olson 
James and Elaine Opsitnik 
Sheldon Orkin 
Patricia Ortseifen 
Teresa Otterson 
Ms. Leslie Outten 
Deborah Padley 
Lois M. Parks 
Lynn Patinkin 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Paxton 
Alfonso & Teresa Perez 
Mr. Bernard Peter 
Vonnie Petersen 
Claudette & David Peterson 
Ms. Mary J. Pierce 
Andy Pikel 
Susan Pinkus 
Karin & Conrad Pioli 
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Preda 
Keith Pretet 
Greta Purcell 
Beth Ragsdale 
Mr. and Mrs. David Rainish 
Ms. Doris B. Reeves 
Ms. Melissa Reh 
Yael Reichler 
Vicky Richards 
Janet Richman 
Ms. Jean Rick 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Riess 
Ennedy Rivera 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 

Roberti 
Ms. Pat Rodbro 
Carol Rodgers 
Ms. Sally Rodgers 
Evon & Del Rogers 
Dr. and Mrs. Paul W. Roloff 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 

Rosenblum 
John Rosenheim 
Ms. Helen E. Rothman 
Nancy Ruffolo 
Dee and Bob Runyan 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Salit 
Leta Sathoff 



 

Mary Sayerstad 
Lee and Judy Scherkenbach 
Glenn and Patricia 

Schindelar 
Susan Schloss 
James Schneiter 
Ms. Ruth Schnell 
Kendrick L. Scott 
Patricia Scully 
Warren and Joan Sedlacek 
Gretchen Seymour 
Shaw Law, LTD. 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 

Sheahan 
Mr. John Shelton 
Ms. Carol Shubert 
Judy Sidell 
Diana Sills Bailin 
Judy Silverman 
Ms. Ann M. Small 
Jim Smith 
Mr. William B. Snodgrass 
Charles and Sandy 

Sonneborn 
Kathleen Sorensen 

Wayne and Sheri Sparks 
St. Dismas Women's Club 
St. Gwendoline Circle 
Mr. and Mrs. Wendell 

Standley 
Mrs. Beulah S. Steffen 
Mr. & Mrs. Don Stein 
Ellen Stern 
Ms. Kathy Stevenson 
Steffi Stone 
Thomas and Susan Straley 
Carole S. Stroh 
Mr. & Mrs. Chester Stroyny 
Ms. Mary R. Strubbe 
Richard and Jean 

Studebaker 
Bonnie Sunde 
David and Mary Swanson 
Mr. and Mrs. James 

Swarthout 
George Swenson 
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent 

Swoyer 
Annie Taylor 
Constance Ten Bruin 

Rosemary Tepper 
The Law Office of Melanie 

Caspi PC 
Josef and Corazon Torok 
Traci Trapp 
Mrs. Diosdada Trow 
Mrs. Jody Troyer 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Turk 
Dan and Renate Tybon 
United Protestant Church 

of Grayslake 
Ms. Susan Vandenhall 
Carolyn Vardon 
Patricia Vaughn 
Elizabeth Vergara 
Dorothy Volkert 
The Volpe Family 
Ms. Ann Wachter 
Ms. Jackie Waldstein 
Mr. and Mrs. James Walsh 
Mary A. Walsh 
Ms. Dina Watkins 
Michael Weiland and 

Shelley MacGregor 
Karen Weinberg 

Dr. & Mrs. Robert 
Weissman 

Denise and Timothy Wells 
Mr. Timothy E. Wells 
Ms. Sharon Werling 
Mr. Robert Westropp 
Ms. Margaret Weyers 
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Whitehurst 
Ms. Linda Wiens 
Mary Jo Wignot 
Ms. Esther L. Wilcox 
Charle Wilkinson 
Bill and Maureen 

Winemaster 
The Honorable Diane E. 

Winter 
Paul and Carole Wisner 
Margaret Wolf 
Mr. Clifford L. Wolper 
Ms. Linda S. Woods 
Sharon Worlin 
Krysia Wysocki Ressler 
Monika Zajac 
 

 
 
A Safe Place also relies on the generosity of donors who give us gifts in-kind. These contributions assist us in 
meeting the many and various needs of our clients, especially in our shelter, housing, children’s and 
supervised visitation programs. 
 
In-Kind Donors 
100% Foundation 
ABBE Labs 
Abbott Laboratories 
Bill and Joan Abington 
Pam Adams 
Mitty Adler 
Karen Aguilar 
Rick Alaimo and Family 
Allendale Association - 

Benet Lake 
Alpha Chi Omega Alumnae 

Club 
Fatima Ameji 
American Hotel Register 

Co. 
Debbie Anderson 
Judy Anderson 
Ms. Susan Anderson 
Annunciation of our Lady 

Episcopal Church 

Anonymous 
Antioch Junior Woman's 

Club 
Antioch Women's Club 
Aroma Naturals 
Athena Cosmetics 
AthletiCo - Athletic Training 

NNN Region 
Autohaus on Edens, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Avellone 
Carol Awe 
Diane Axberg 
Laima Baipsys 
Baird & Warner 
Trina Banick 
Baxter Associates 
Baxter Healthcare 
Benson Electric, Inc. 
Beta Sigma Phi Sorority 
Betts 
Susan Bisgeier 

BJBE 
Blanket Statements 
River Bloxham 
Lynn Board 
Kirsten Bobber 
Derick and Adriana 

Bonewitz 
Borghese 

Boy Scouts 
Brad's Printing 
Ms. Karen Branding 
Mr. David B. Brint 
Sharon Brock 
Jennifer Brooks 
Marcy Brosten 
Vicki Brown 
Barb Buczkiewicz 
Buehler Ltd. 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Bundy 
Patty Bungert 
Janice Burton 

Adele Cade 
Veronica Caldenas 
Ms. Patricia Cantwell 
Carter's 
Ms. Suzanne M. 

Chamberlain 
Chapter HV/MY, P.E.O. 

Sisterhood 
Jennifer Cheng 
Maria Chico 
Child Find 
Christ Community Church 
Christian Faith Fellowship 

Church 
Church of St. Mary 
Church of The Holy Spirit 
Claudia Claeys Landolfi 
CLC Technology Campus 
Coldwell Banker Charitable 

Foundation 
Coleman Cable Inc. 



 

College of Lake County 
Ms. Gloria Collymore 
Comics Smash 
Community Action 

Partnership of Lake 
County 

Congregation BJBE 
Congregation Or Shalom 
Congregation Solel 
Michelle Conley 
Karen Connell 
Ms. Jeane Cox-Meuser 
Crafting Beauty 
Creative Rehab 
Jennifer Criel 
Pam Crowther 
Ms. Bonnie Cudahy 
Meredith Cunningham 
Curves 
Brittany Custer 
Danaco Solutions 
De Pasquel (ECRU) 
Ms. Marianne Del Missier 
Erin DeNardo 
Deublin Company 
Ms. Marisla Diez 
Discovery Day Camp 
Ms. Aimee Divis 
Ella Duarte 
Florena Dulak 
Dynapar Corporation 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Eckert 
Ecochicc 
Ela Township Charity Knit & 

Crochet Group 
Eureka Temple #1172 
Ellen Ewing 
Ms. Elizabeth Felageller 
Ms. Elizabeth Fields 
Paula Filler 
Sarah Finson 
First Presbyterian Church of 

Deerfield 
First Presbyterian Church of 

Lake Forest 
First Presbyterian Church of 

Libertyville 
Foglia YMCA 
Frances Heffernan 
Reg Friberg 
Nancy Gaffke 
Rosa Garbay 
Cristal Garcia 

Florencia Garza-Blaz 
Jennifer Gauthier 
Ms. Verna Geib 
Kristen Gengaro 
GFWC Zion Woman's Club 
Girls of Character 
Tina Goglin 
Irwin Goldfine 
Amber Gore 
Grace Lutheran Church 
Grainger 
Amy Graller 
Lois Graller 
Paul Graller 
Grasswick Enterprises 
Fred and Liz Gregory 
Mary Gregory 
Mrs. Maxwell Gregory 
Ms. Lisa Grosskopf 
Linda Guinn 
Gurnee Counseling Center 
Gurnee Woman's Club 
Elaine Hacker, MD. 
Debra Hagen 
Ms. Wanda Hagerty 
Jori Hamann 
Karen and Vicky Hansen 
Darlene Hardison 
Chris Harper 
Evelyn Harris 
Jeanne Harris 
Sharon Hartaj 
Hawthorn Woods Women's 

Club 
Andrea Hayman 
Kathy Henke 
Highland Park Hospital ICU 
Claudia Hillyer 
Stu Hirsh 
Sue Hodnik 
Jeane Hough 
Wanda Houston 
Illinois Coalition Against 

Domestic Violence ICADV 
ICMAD 
Christine Ignas 
Peggy Innes 
Ms. Mari-Jo Jacquette 
Debbie Jaffe 
Norma Jensen 
Jolie Femme 
Ms. Beatrice Jones 
Donna Jones 

Ms. Alice Marie Joralemon-
Strong 

Christina Jordan 
Jordana Group 
Kristin Jozwik 
Sayeeda Kadeer 
Connie Kadziauskas 
Carol Kampendahl 
Ms. Marilyn Kasko 
Barb Kellen 
Beth Kelley 
Charlotte Kelley 
David Kendall 
Kim Kendall 
Frances Kent 
Katharine Kent 
Leonard Kliff 
Knightsbridge Wine Shoppe 
Marianne Koffs 
Kol Hadash 
Antonia Koulis-Antonakos 
Ms. Gail Krachtus 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Kreuser 
Gayle Kynard 
Lake Bluff Public Library 
Lake County Jail - 

Corrections Department 
Lake Forest College 
Lake Prairie Federation 

Adventure Guide 
Program 

Lake Villa United Methodist 
Church 

Lake Zurich Middle School - 
SOAR 

Lakeside Congregation for 
Reform Judaism 

Landmark Aviation 
Rose Landsman 
Mr. Keith Landy 
DewAnn Langdon 
Mary Ellen Larkin 
Blake Larson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Larson 
Sharon Laughlin 
Brenda Lawler 
Kimbra Leedy 
Alan and Melissa Lenczycki 
Matthew and Lynne Lenz 
Life Span 
Ms. Marie Lindberg 
Felicia LoBianco 
Ms. Mary L. Loriss 

Diann Lowery 
Rachel Luther and JB Davis 
Ms. Donna MacKay 
Judy Macrowski 
Make It Better 
Sharon Maks 
Mann Weitz and Associates 
Marie's Little Angels Day 

Care 
Kathy Mark 
Denice Marquardt 
Ann Marr 
Veronica Martin 
Ms. Kathy Matelski 
Mary Matulka 
Linda McCarthy 
Nissa Mechling 
Debbie Mendoza 
Merry Maids 
Lillian Messner 
Connie Meyer 
Rowena Michuda 
Millburn Congregational 

Church 
Peggy Miller 
Betty Mitchell 
Christina Moe 
Molly Maid 
Molly Maid North Shore 
Molly Maid of Northern 

Lake County 
Montessori School 
Ms. Francine Motley 
Danielle Moton 
Antonia Nagera 
National Council of Jewish 

Women - CNSS 
Naturopathica 
Nestle Pizza 
Kristy Nichols 
Nielsen Co. 
Nieto's 
North Shore Alumnae - 

Zeta Tau Alpha 
Northwest Christian 

Community 
Laurel Nugent 
Ms. Sue O'Connor 
Ms. Elaine O'Donnell 
Irene Oldis 
Omron Healthcare, Inc. 
Nancy O'Neill 
Ooh La La Boutique 



 

OPI 
Ms. Barbara J. Opitz 
Nancy Orbison 
Melissa Ortega 
Patricia Ortseifen 
Cheri Ostman 
Our Lady of Humility 

Catholic Church 
Pajama Program 
Park Terrace Apartments 
Party Dress Project 
Jaclyn Patulo 
Julie Paulaski 
Theresa Pauza 
Julia Pernet 
Betty Peters 
Fran Pollack 
Kyndra Polli 
Ms. Colleen Pope 
Jolene Portegys 
Carolyn Potoczek 
Laura Priebe 
Project Linus 
Jeri and Joe Prybell 
Pura Botanica 
Mary Purnell 
R&R Crossing Saloon 
Tina Ramey 
Melanie Ramos 
Julie Rancourt 
Claudine Rayos 
Red Door Spa Holdings 
Redeemer Lutheran Church 
Sally Redyers 
Ms. Marcia Resnick 
Resources Global 

Professionals 
Rexam Healthcare 
Christy Richards 
Linda Ridley 
Ms. Ridonna Ridley 
Mr. Michael Roach 
Nancy Roach 
Robert Half International 
Ms. Cheryl Roge 
Colleen Rollins 
Ms. Vicki Ronayne 
Round Lake Beach 

Chiropractic 
Round Lake Spartans 
Ms. Teresa Rudnik 
Rust-Oleum Corporation 
Santo Nino Prayer Group 

Nicki Schuh 
Eileen Schultz 
Carolyn Sciortino 
Mariceli Serrano 
Nancy Serrano 
Bhumik Shah 
Mr. Matt Sheaffer 
Shelle Jewelers 
Sharon Shepard 
Sara Sher 
Shirise 
Phyllis Siegle 
Siemens Healthcare 

Diagnostics Inc. 
Simply Karen Mineral 
Sister To Sister 
Trisa Slater 
Marlene Smith 
Nancy Smith 
Ms. Shirley Snyder 
Ms. Cheryl Soderstrom 
Anita Spisak 
St. Dismas Church 
St. Dismas Women's Club 
St. Gregory's Episcopal 

Church 
St. Gwendoline Circle 
St. John's United Church of 

Christ 
St. Marcelline Parish 
St. Mary Parish 
St. Patrick's School 
St. Paul's Evangelical 

Lutheran Church 
Nancy and Lawrence Stack 
Cori Staley 
Eric and Faith Stewart 
Kim Strathman 
Kim Strathmen 
Ms. Alice M. Strong 
Ms. Sheila Sturt 
Robin Sudduth 
Jim and Sherry Summers 
Christopher and Kathleen 

Szczech 
Szczepan and Simone 

Szulc-Cieplicki 
T.J. Maxx 
Ms. Taylor 
Susan Tebbetts 
Luke Tessman 
Chris Tessmann 
The Body Shop 

The Chapel 
The Church of Jesus Christ 

of Latter-day Saints 
The Lake Forest Club 
The Limited 
The Well Church 
Donna Thomas 
Thornton Oil 
Three Sisters 
Thybony Paint & Design 
Ildiko Todorovic 
Torrid 
Shannon Towson 
Trinity AME Church 
Shelly Troka 
Tanya Tucka 
Twisted Few Motorcycle 

Club 
Two Men and A Truck 
Dan and Renate Tybon 
United Methodist Church 

of Antioch 
Curt and Margaret 

Utterback 
Joanne Verney 
Stephanie Victor 
Victoria's Secret 
Fannie Vinson-Hunter 
Ms. Carolyn Vogt 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jennifer Waldeck 
Walgreens 
Mr. John Walker 
Joyce Walker 
Warren Devilettes 
Warren Township High 

School 
Waukegan Public Schools 
Linda Wegrzyn 
Weston Solutions 
Janice Widran 
Wendy Wiegers 
Ms. Ingrid Wiemer 
Wildwood Presbyterian 

Church 
Debbie Wilgress 
Lori Wisper 
Margaret Wittlinger 
Liz Wolf 
Women of St. Mark's 
World Wide Packaging 
Debra Wurdemal 
Zion Benton High School 
Zion Evangelical Lutheran 

Church 
Zion Genealogical Society 
Angela Zirkle 

Pictured below: Our Flower Friends bring  
birthday boxes to have on hand for the children 
who are in shelter over their birthday. 



 

Our Mission 
A Safe Place is the leading advocate for eliminating domestic violence in northern Illinois. 

 
Our Vision 

We will lead the nation in breaking the cycle of violence, thus creating safe and healthy communities. 
 

A Safe Place 
2710 17th Street, Suite 100 

Zion IL 60099 
 

Email: info@asafeplaceforhelp.org                Web site: www.asafeplaceforhelp.org 
 

 Business Office: (847) 731-7165            Fax: (847) 731-7528 
 

Help line: (847) 249-4450               (800) 600-SAFE                   TTY: (847) 249-6557 
 

 
 
 

 
A Safe Place is a United Way funded agency.  

 


